MINUTES OF THE BMBS MEETING HELD ON 4th MAY 2016

APOLOGIES
Martin Hill, Steve Booth, Gordon Bassett, Mike Birch, Ken Colt, Norman Bunford, Jim Beskow.
MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING
The minutes of the April 2016 meeting were read out and agreed as a true record of proceedings.
MATTERS ARISING
It was mentioned that George Roberts checked the single overflow pipe and appears that the blockage could be further up the pipe; it will be checked and unblocked at another time.

The tables and plinths have been completed with two more tables being delivered 15th May, John Jenkinson said he would be able to be at the lake for delivery.
TREASURER’S REPORT
The Treasurer read out the financial report with 150 full members and 34 juniors with 67% from the east riding.
EVENTS
The Events and Publicity Officer reported that the events this month copy last month with Club Sunday Scale Steering and Club 500’s on the 8th May and NADS Fast Electric on the 22nd May.
The IPMS Model Show has 3 members currently interested in attending an email will be sent out to members.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

The Chairman stated that Vince Lord is currently looking at the petrol pump used to fill up the sewage tank, there is also a possibility of a sewage pump failure and might need repairing, water will need to be flushed through and the pump restarted before contacting Jefferson’s of Driffield. An electric pump will be bought regardless. It was asked if there could be a more economical or an easier method before having the pump pulled for repair unfortunately a blockage can’t be prevented and is a case of using soft paper only in the toilets.
It was also mentioned that there are no paths from the steps between podium and clubhouse, reply was that hopefully the new matting should solve the problem on the slippery area however if not then an alternative solution would have to be considered.

It was mentioned that Tombola prizes can be left in the clubhouse in a box that will be supplied purely for this purpose, John Jenkinson will put the items in to the container.

The fish can now be fed preferably in different corners of the lake, the fish food appears to have been used, John Foster said not to worry about getting any and that he would have a look into it.
It was asked if there could be some step up boxes/stools made or bought for the juniors to use on the podium when racing as chairs aren’t really suitable. Chris Hobbs said he could make some if the cost would be reimbursed, the Chairman agreed that the society will reimburse.

It was mentioned that the access road needs attention, it is currently in hand with Chris Hobbs to talk to Simon Cunliffe-Lister, and Ian Phillips also mentioned that if there was no joy with Simon Cunliffe-Lister that the contractor that carried work out on the plinths could be contacted as an alternative.
Thanks to Rob Owen for litter picking at the main gate.
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